
Preakness  

Healthcare Center  

¶ Please sign in every time you visit. 

A visitor pass /sticker is required. 

¶ Labeling of Items: Please bring all 

new clothing/belongings to the 

nurses station for labeling, to avoid 

lost items for your resident. 

¶ Reminder: no extension cords are 

permitted in the residents rooms. 

¶ Lost Something? Preakness Lost 

and Found is available at the Main 

Entrance. 

¶ For the safety of our residents, 

Potentially hazardous chemicals/

materials, (ie: Laundry items, flam-

mable beauty products, OTC 

medications, cleaning products) are  

prohibited from resident rooms/

areas. 

¶ Please use elevators during your 

visit.  
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Results           
 

Results of the most recent survey  

conducted by the  NJ Department of 

Health, including the plan of correction 

in effect, are  available for your review in 

the lobbies and rear entrance. 

16th Annual Memorial Day Parade  

Honoring our Preakness veterans and  Grand Marshals 

Rose C. & Joe C. 

Outdoor Concert at the Dey Mansion  

Music enjoyed by Maria N., Miguel V., Jasper G., Mary L., Kathy K. & Libby P. 

Several outdoor concert trips are scheduled throughout the summer months.  

Letõs Go Jackals! 

Dave B. & Gail S. enjoy a recent game at 
Yogi Berra Stadium. Residents attended 

games on 5/31/17 & 6/7/17. 

Preakness Pride  

Tony Sangster, Tyrone Buggs & Lamar 
Davis represent PHCC at the NJ                 

LeadingAge Conference in A.C. 

òPractically Perfectó at 

The Papermill!  

Estelle P., Jerry O., & Marjorie C. enjoyed 

the musical, ñMary Poppins.ò 

Intergeneration Visits with Theunis Dey Elementary School - Many thanks to the students and staff for 

sharing their talents in music and artwork throughout the 2016-17 school year. The band and chorus performed for the residents on 6/14/17. 

https://pbs.twimg.com/profile_images/2734500106/12e22993061e329fb980dbbdc06bdaa8.jpeg
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2017 National AFSCME  

Union Family Scholarship  

awarded to the son of a Preakness 
Healthcare Center Employee 

The American Federation of State, County and Municipal Em-

ployees (AFSCME), Council 52 Local 2273 is the union that 

many of our hard working Preakness Healthcare Center em-

ployees belong to.  This union, which is based out of Washing-

ton D.C., offers a yearly scholarship opportunity for the chil-

dren of AFSCME members. With pride, this yearôs winner is 

Daniel Derramas, son of social worker Joan Derramas. Daniel 

is a recent graduate of Hasbrouck Heights High School.  
 

The topic of Danielôs scholarship essay was ñ What AFSCME 

Has Meant To Our Family. ñ It speaks of  his momôs transition 

from a non-union job lost due to a hospital bankruptcy, to the 

reassurance that her union job with Preakness Healthcare Cen-

ter will be secure and she will be advocated for as a union 

member.  As a Summer ñVolunteenò, Daniel stated how our 

union employees at Preakness Healthcare Center  ñwork to-

gether with the common goal of providing the best care possi-

ble for each nursing home resident and their families.ò His 

experience has given him the privilege of watching his mother 

talk a resident though a tough time with respect and patience, 

despite the resident being angry. It was the dedication and pos-

itive environment shown through the employees that allows 

the residents to feel safe and secure. Daniel also stated that      

ñ Everyone that is a part of AFSCME at Preakness seemed to 

work as if their job is not just a job, but also a means of better-

ing the lives of the nursing home residents and the community 

as a whole. AFSCME assures workers like my mother that 

they are not alone and that the working middle class has the 

power to make things happen if they come together to work for 

the cause.ò 
 

Daniel was a volunteer at Preakness Healthcare center during 

his 4 years of high school. Some of favorite activities included 

talking with residents and helping with special events. He also 

participated in the Annual Alzheimerôs Memory Walk in Ber-

gan County with a group of Preakness staff. 

Congratulations to Daniel on winning this national scholarship 

and for making a difference in the lives of our residents at 

Preakness Healthcare Center. We wish him all the best as he 

begins his college studies in Electrical Engineering at NJIT 

this fall. 

The New York Times reports that 42% of Medicaid spending 

goes to services like nursing home care. Cutting spending in 

the program would hit the elderly, or put pressure on nursing 

home operators to cut back. 
 

With all of the pending legislative changes that may affect  

Medicaid and the residents who live in nursing facilities like 

Preakness Healthcare Center, Donna Parisi, President of the 

Resident Council, is urging families to reach out and contact 

their representatives at 202-224-3121,  to assist in protecting 

the funding that provides supplies, staffing and care for our     

residents. 

UPDATE  

The Department of Health Infection Control and Response 

(ICAR) Team  conducted an inspection of the facility on June 

22, 2017. 

The requirements for the Inspection were: 

* Infection Control Program and Infrastructure 

* Healthcare Personnel and Resident Safety 

* Surveillance and Disease Reporting 

* Hand Hygiene 

* Personal Protective Equipment 

* Respiratory /Cough Etiquette 

* Antibiotic Stewardship 

* Injection Safety and Point of Care Testing 

* Environmental Cleaning 

We are proud to report that Preakness Healthcare Center  

 has met all requirements and the Department of Health is 

 impressed how proactive we are in our Infection Prevention 

Program. 

If you have any questions regarding this inspection, please feel 

 free to call Tina Hucalla, Infection Preventionist,  at 973- 

 585-2181 or email at thucalla@passaiccountynj.org. 

https://www.nytimes.com/2017/06/24/science/medicaid-cutbacks-elderly-nursing-homes.html?_r=0
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